
From: Deputy Chief Vance Duncan 
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2020 1:41 PM 
To: Donald Colarusso   
Subject: Testimonial 
 
All Hands Fire Equipment and Training’s classroom instruction provided 
background and the reasons for bailout training.  The applied practical skills 
sessions reinforced several ways to get out during reduced visibility and declining 
search and rescue conditions.   
 

Don and his team of instructors gave us the needed training to educate our 
personnel in a job where many situations could kill us otherwise.  I would 
recommend All Hands Fire Equipment and Training for personal escape and 
bailout training. 
 
Thank you! 
 
Vance L. Duncan III 
Deputy Chief, Training Division 
City of Erie, Bureau of Fire 
311 Marsh Street 
Erie, PA 16508-2731 
814.870.1414     office 
814.455.2184     fax 
vduncan@erie.pa.us  
ISO Class 1 Fire Department 
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